	Minutes of the monthly meeting of Bridford Parish Council held at Bridford Village Hall on Monday 9th May 2022 at 7.35pm
Present: Cllrs J Padgham, S Purser, K Tucker, A Lord, J Topley, P Marriott, Mrs J P Banks (Clerk) and two members of the public. Cnty Cllr Jerry Brook attended for part of the meeting, Ines Pfiser (DCC Highways Officer) left the meeting at 7.50pm

	1
	APOLOGIES – Cllr E Gallagher

	2
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – Cllr Tucker declared an interest in item 18

	3
	PUBLIC DISCUSSION – the Chairman welcomed Ines Pfiser to the meeting and invited her to speak.  Ines explained the difference between revenue and capital budget, revenue being what the local team spend on repairs and capital for purchasing something new. The Cabinet agreed to remove £2.1m to keep the budget down.  The budget for drainage has been removed and she no longer has the authority to respond to requests to clear drains but has to forward a report  There has been a change in contractor and the cost of cleaning a single drain is up 300%  The potholes on Pound Lane do not meet the defect criteria.  Safety defects will get done but there is no time scale on any others. There is money for road signs, white lining and potholes but it is becoming increasingly difficult to find funding.  Ines spoke about the Road Warden scheme.  Volunteers must undergo Chapter 8 training to be covered by DCC’s insurance and Highways will provide the tools and materials for work to be undertaken by the volunteer.  Cllr Purser indicated that he would be interested in taking part in the training and would subsequently undertake some of the pothole repairs in the village.  Residents are encouraged to continue reporting potholes on line.  A Parish Councillor asked when the incorrect give-way lines on Neadon Lane were going to be rectified. Highways is trying to get the contractor back to put it right.  Ines was asked about a huge oak tree opposite Weeke Barton which has had all of its branches cut off which Highways had inspected previously and reported as not dangersour.  Local resident / one of the councillors understood there is s report which indicates this tree is unsafe and has concerns it could fall on road users or the property and garden opposite.  The Parish Council was advised to report it again and obtain a ‘W’ number.

	MATTERS ARISING from previous meeting

	4
	MINUTES – the Parish Council resolved to approve the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 4th April 2022, as a true and accurate record of the meeting, proposed byCllr Lord, seconded by Cllr Purser.  

	Ines Pfiser left the meeting at 7.50pm

	5
	QUEEN’S PLATINUM JUBILEE CELEBRATIONS

The sub-committee brought along an eye catching poster of events taking place over the Jubilee long Bank Holiday weekend which will be displayed around the village, on the Teign Valley Facebook page and on the village website.  The Chairman thanked them for their time and effort in overseeing the celebrations.

Children’s Sports at the Play Park and Tea Party in the Village Hall on Saturday – Cllr Lord has the organisation of these events in hand and will liaise with her volunteers.  Cllr Tucker offered to give out the Jubilee mugs to the children at the tea party where a limited number will also be available for sale at £5 each.  Draw prizes can be left with Mrs Blight, donations of cakes welcome.
Celebration Party at the Woodland Park on Sunday – help would be appreciated to set things up in the week prior to the event.  Contact Pip Morrison or Trudy Cronin. Everyone invited to come along to this event and join in the fun.

Queen’s Green Canopy – Commemorative tree.  The oak tree has been planted on Pound Lane.  Official dedication and ribbon cutting ceremony at 11.00am by Jennifer Padgham.
Fire Beacon – Acorn has loaned its bus to and from the beacon site.  The Parish Council was asked if it could finance the cost of the loan of the bus. The Parish Council confirmed that it agreed previously that it would finance the Jubilee mugs, the commemorative oak tree and the Fire Beacon.

	6
	PLAY PARK – Cllrs Topley and Tucker are sharing the weekly Play Park inspections and submitted their recent findings together with photographs to the Parish Council as follows:  There is a hole in the wire fencing which needs repairing, arrangements to be made.  It would appear that the construction of the fence is no further forward – this is being undertaken by the owners of the neighbouring property and no action is required by the Parish Council. A ladder is propped against the fence bordering a garden in Oxenpark Gate from which access has been obtained to the Play Park..  This will be moved and placed the other side of the fence in the garden.  

There is rusty wire on the pole to which the netting is attached to stop balls going into the garden of the end bungalow, also what appears to be some sort of car part in the same location between the Play Park and the end bungalow.  The Parish Council will seek to have this removed. The Parish Council is pleased to see that since the Parish Council meeting, this item has been removed
 There is a nut missing on the top of the roundabout.  A Parish Councillor advised that this has been missing for the past twenty years and not mentioned in the annual RoSPA report so no action required.  The bar at the top of the slide is loose and will be rectified when the remaining wood preservative treatment work is carried out next month.  There is a small portable goal post which has been brought onto the field which does not belong to the Parish Council.  The decision was made to let it remain but to check with the Parish Council’s insurance company as it is not owned by the Parish Council and is not a fixture.  A recommendation was made to purchase another picnic table when funds permit. The idea of a Jubilee picnic table was put forward and well received.

	Cnty Cllr Jerry Brook joined the meeting at 8.17pm 

	
	The Chairman welcomed Jerry and invited him to speak.  Cllr Brook had overheard the suggestion of a Jubilee picnic table and offered funding to assist with the purchase.  The Clerk will make enquiries to find out the cost.  

The County Council is experiencing inflationary pressure.  The budget meeting went through OK.  Children’s and Young People’s Services have received between them an extra £46m but both departments are already under financial strain.  1% was added on to the Council tax purely for Adult Services.  The chances of coming in on budget are not likely. The exclusion of the use of red diesel in road maintenance equipment will impact greatly on Highways.  Some time ago Devon County Council put in a bid for devolved power and it is now being looked at favourably.  If successful, it will mean a lot of work coming into the county for capital work.  Central Government has spent a lot over the last few years, but Devon County Council will keep up its efforts to obtain additional funding.  Cnty Cllr Brook offered grant monies to purchase an additional picnic table for the Play Park to commemorate the Platinum Jubilee.  The Clerk will make enquiries as to how much it will cost and put in the appropriate application form to Cllr Brook.

	7
	ALLOTMENTS – the grass has now been cut around the edge of the allotments.  One of the vacant half plots now has a tenant leaving one half plot remaining available.  An existing tenant has asked if they are permitted to create a wildlife pond on their plot.  There does not seem to be any opposition from the other tenants, however, a Parish Councillor suggested that advice should be sought from the Council’s insurance company to ensure that it would be covered under public liability.  

	Cnty Cllr Brook left the meeting at 8.33pm

	8
	VILLAGE GARDEN – all is looking good with the Normandy Boy statue now in situ.  The Chairman thanked Cllr Topley for her involvement.

	9
	LITTER PICKS – Cllr Marriott will take on responsibility and will liaise with Charissa Poynton .  It is intended to do a litter pick the week of the Jubilee celebrations to ensure that the village is looking at it’s best.

	10
	BUS SHELTER – update re decoration / refurbishment.  This was deferred until the next PC meeting. 

	11
	20’S PLENTY FOR DEVON – the draft resolution prepared by Councillor Topley to request Devon County Council to positively embrace the 20’s Plenty for Us campaign  and begin to implement it throughout the county,  was agreed by the Parish Council and will be submitted to the County Council.
Cllr Topley updated the Parish Council re the proposed plan to install 20’s Plenty notices made by the children at Christow School.  As the children own the pictures, their permission will have to be obtained to use them.  Awaiting a quote to have the notice made. The Chairman thanked Cllr Topley for progressing this project.

	12
	BRIDFORD WILDLIFE WARDEN – details of the wildlife garden competition and monthly report had been circulated to the Parish Councillors with the agenda. See appendix (a)

	13
	DEFIBRILLATOR – the Clerk reported that despite the order being put in and paid for the company were still unable to confirm when they would be able to get a machine from the suppliers.  The Parish Council agreed that the Clerk should chase up again and if no further forward should consider cancelling the order and finding another supplier.

	14
	MEETINGS ATTENDED /  ONLINE - none

	15
	DISTRICT COUNCILLORS REPORT 

The payment of the £150 government energy rebates are now underway to those who pay by direct debit. For those who do not pay by direct debit an application process is being set up.
An eight week consultation is underway on the Newton Abbot Queen Street improvements and there will also be on line webinars. Please see TDC website for details, the first at 6pm on 17 May.
New air source heat pumps and solar panels have been installed at Newton Abbot and Broadmeadow leisure centres and a heat pump at Teignmouth lido to significantly reduce the carbon footprint and running costs.
Working families in receipt of tax credits are asked to check the details to ensure they do not miss out. See HMRC website.
At full Council it was agreed to sell land in Teignmouth to the NHS for a Health and Well-being centre and also provide more parking spaces.
Also agreed was a contribution to the Jetty Marsh link road in Newton Abbot, providing an important vehicle, cycling and walking route into town ahead of 135 new homes with 30% affordable being built.
Teignbridge in discussion with other Devon authorities over how The Shared Prosperity fund will work and what benefit may come to Teignbridge.
Should you have any Kinder eggs check they are safe to eat, see food standards agency website.
Looking forward to all the Queen’s jubilee celebrations and many thanks to all those involved in the organisation of an amazing number of valley events.

	16
	COUNTY COUNCILLORS REPORT – item dealt with earlier in the meeting

	DNPA PLANNING FOR DISCUSSION - none

	DNPA PLANNING FOR INFORMATION 

	17
	BEREWOOD, BRIDFORD – Grant of Conditional Planning Permission re proposed two storey extension with roof terrace, external flue and extension of terrace (DNPA ref.  0089/22)

	18
	LAND LOCATED WEST OF THORN FARM & SOUTH OF WESTCOTT, BRIDFORD

Notice of Refusal of Prior Approval re proposed milking parlour facility (13.41m x 48.76m) and a general purpose storage building (21.53m x 12.1m)  DNPA ref. 0050/22

A Parish Councillor queried that the applicants had previously requested a site meeting with the Parish Council.  The Clerk confirmed that as the application has been turned down, no arrangements have been made.

	19
	ANY PLANNING DECISION NOTIFICATIONS RECEIVED SINCE PUBLICATION OF THE AGENDA - none

	FINANCE & ACCOUNTS

	20
	ACCOUNT BALANCES at year end 31 March 2022

Current account

Investment account
	1,759.35

3,769.19

5,528.54



	21
	INCOME

Bank interest

TDC Recycling / Cleaning Grant 

TDC 1st half of precept                                                                                        *
	0.28

700.00

 5,750.00

6,450.28

	22
	EXPENDITURE

Devon Assoc Local Councils annual subscription (deducted from precept)      *

DALC Councillor online training session for Cllrs E Gallagher, P Marriot, 

J Topley & K Tucker   60.00 + 12.00 VAT  for official authorisation only – included in year end 31/3/22 figures but not on April agenda  72.00

Mrs J P Banks re Clerk’s salary April 2022

Mrs J P Banks re: litter pick project                       57.58 + 2.75 VAT  =   60.33

                             book of condolence                                                        21.87

                             new printer & ink                   100.73 + 20.15 VAT =  120.88

Mr P Morrison Commemorative tree               189.50 + 37.90 + VAT =  227.40

Mrs P Clapham re internal audit

Came & Company annual insurance premium

Society of Local Council Clerks annual subscription
	      124.34

304.38

203.08

227.40

55.00

777.08

112.00

1,803.28

	 23
	ACCOUNT BALANCES  1 May  2022 

Current account

Investment account


	6,406.07

3,769.47

10,175.54

	
	Balances include earmarked funds (793.89):  £135 refundable allotment deposits / £126 Village Garden / £308.76 Clothing Bank  /  £224.13 Play Park

	
	Cllr Purser, designated by the Chairman, confirmed that he had checked the expenditure and bank reconciliation.  The Parish Council resolved to accept the accounts and authorise the expenditure, proposed by Cllr Purser, seconded by Cllr Lord.

	OTHER ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION - none

	OTHER ITEMS FOR INFORMATION 
	

	24
	DEVON AND CORNWALL ALERT – non dwelling burglaries.  Neighbourhood Police Teams are asking all their communities to be alert after an increase in non dwelling burglaries where thieves target buildings such as sheds, stables and workshops.

	25
	SPECIAL CONSTABLE RECRUITMENT – Devon and Cornwall Police currently open for recruitment which closes on 29th May 2022.  Volunteers give a minimum of 16 hours of their time each month, undergo dedicated training and development and have the same powers as Police Officers.

	26
	SNOW WARDEN THANKS – Anne Mayes reported that it had been a very mild winter with the volunteers only going out on three occasions compared to twenty two last winter. However, everyone was on standby and both Anne and the Parish Council would like to extend their thanks to everyone who volunteered to go out when needed.  It is much appreciated.  

	27
	PHONE BOX & BUS SHELTER LIBRARIES – the Chairman thanked all those on the monthly rota for keeping the libraries tidy during the year.  Special thanks to Karen Gervers for sorting the books out and taking some of them to a new home and to Gill Hartnell for drawing up the timetable and sending monthly emails to all the volunteers.

	28
	FLY TIPPING at entrance to Laployd Plantation – the Clerk received a report of  fly-tipping at Laployd Plantation.   Teignbridge District Council was informed and contacted the owners of the land who made arrangements to clear the debris.

	29
	ANY ITEMS FOR INFORMATION RECEIVED SINCE PUBLICATION OF THE AGENDA - none

	30
	PUBLIC DISCUSSION – a Parishioner has requested that the minutes are recorded in a different font, making them clearer and easier to read.  This has been noted by the Clerk.

	31                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING – Monday 6th June 2022 at 7.00pm at the Village Hall

....................................................................Chairman..........................................2022


